## **Letter from Earl Warren to Truman**

August 30, 1958

Honorable Harry S. Truman,
Independence, Missouri.

Dear Mr. President:

I am sorry that my absence from Washington prevented me from responding more promptly to your letter of July 23rd.

The only hesitancy I had about accepting the invitation to serve as a member of the Board of Directors of the Harry S. Truman Library Institute was because I though the work done by the Institute might lead to recommendations which would affect the Executive Branch of the Government. In view of the statements in your letter, I am sure this is not the case, and I, therefore, am happy to accept.

I am looking forward with pleasure to my association with the Board of Directors, and hope it will mean that I will have an opportunity to visit with you from time to time.

With my very best wishes, I am

Sincerely,

## **Description**

A copy of a letter from Earl Warren to former President Harry S. Truman.

## Date(s)

September 5, 1958

**Accession Number** 59-161

8x10 inches (21x26 cm) Black & White

HST Keywords Document - Letter; Warren, Earl - Ref. to

**Rights** Public Domain - This item is in the public domain and can be used freely without further permission.

Note: If you use this image, rights assessment and attribution are your responsibility.

**Credit:** Harry S. Truman Library Harry S. Truman Library & Museum.

Attention media: Please make note of this item's accession number. Print out this page and retain it for your permissions records before downloading this image file for possible publication. Library staff cannot sign permissions forms or provide additional paperwork. The Library charges no usage fees for downloaded images.